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The Council of the American Chemical Society will convene in Chicago on Wednesday, March 28th.     

1. Council will vote to select two candidates from the four nominees for President-Elect.  The nominees are Pat N. Confalone (Dupont, Wilmington, DE), Thomas H. Lane (Dow Corning, Midland, MI), William A. Nugent (Bristol Myers Squibb, Princeton, NJ) and Howard M. Peters (Verny LLP, Palo Alto, CA).  

2. Council will vote on three petitions. 

a. Updates on the Rules for Nominating Members of Nominations and Elections for National Offices.
This petition deals with consistency in National ACS Election Procedures.  The primary purpose of the proposed changes is to standardize the petition and election processes for President-Elect and Director positions based on a percentages of voting members.  The Bylaws currently specify an absolute number (300) for the signature requirement for petition candidates for President-Elect and Director-at-Large, whereas for District Director a percentage (1%) of the District membership is called for.  Petition candidates are an essential part of the electoral process, but because the number of members of the Society changes, it is more logical to have percentage requirements, rather than absolute number requirements, for these offices. The proposed Bylaw change includes a (1%) requirement for President-Elect and a (0.5%) requirement for Director-at-Large (although only Councilors vote in the Director-at-Large election, this position represents all ACS members). 

b. Changes to the ACS Election Procedures
This petition establishes a one-year waiting period subsequent to service on the Committee on Nominations and Elections before an individual can be nominated for District Director, President-Elect or Director-at-Large.

c. The Addition of a “Multi-Year Dues” Option
Many members have requested the option of paying dues for a period of more than one year. This amendment will allow members paying full dues to pay for periods of two or three years at a rate equal to two or three times the rate for a one year period. For simplicity, it is recommended that information on multi-year membership periods indicate that there will be no refunds for dues paid for periods of more than one year.  Ordinarily, the dues rate is adjusted for inflation each year using a formula tied to a specified consumer price index. If a member elects a two- or three-year dues period, the Society will receive and have the use of the member’s dues for one or two years in advance of when they would otherwise be due and collected. During this period, these funds will, in the ordinary course of Society financial operations, be invested along with other Society funds not immediately required. The accumulated investment income will normally approximate to the amount by which the dues rate is increased.
3.   Council will vote on an increase in membership dues for 2008.  The amount proposed uses a consumer price index calculation.  For 2008 this is a $4.00 increase in the base dues, an increase from $132.00 to $136.00

4.  Council will vote on accepting an update to the “Chemical Professional’s Code of Conduct”.
